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IMPORTANT NOTICE 
 

 
Re: Impact of the 2024 Canada Post Strike on IFTA Payments 

 
 
Please be advised that as of November 15, 2024 Canada Post and its worker’s union announced 
a nationwide postal strike. As a result of this, all mail has been disrupted across Canada and 
therefore we are unable to send IFTA payments via cheques during this time. We highly suggest 
setting up for Electronic Payment with Government of Newfoundland and Labrador, if you have 
not already done so. 
 

• Each jurisdiction has already been setup as a Supplier with Government of NL but would 
need to provide banking details to set up for Electronic Payment method. This can be 
done at the below link or submitting the attached form, along with banking.  
https://www.gov.nl.ca/fin/supplier-form/ 

 
• If you plan to have your organization set up to receive electronic funds, please contact 

our department via TaxRegistration@gov.nl.ca to obtain your current vendor number 
that will be needed to be updated with your banking information. 

 
• Please be advised that Electronic Payment method is available with a US Bank accounts 

to receive US funds.  
 
 
If you have any further questions please email TaxRegistration@gov.nl.ca  
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